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Jacoba’s jottings… an article in the Weekly Connection (October 22, 2017) from the Illinois South 

Conference by Rev. Shana Johnson has added some levity to the church office in the last week. Shana 

had heard an NPR ‘throwback” podcast entitled “Can You Tell Your Life Story in Exactly Six Words?”  

We have been playing with how we would describe our lives in six words. A few of the quotes below 

are ours; some come from the NPR Show. How would you describe your life in six words, not more – 

not less?  We were amazed at how quickly the six words came to us. 

 

I picked passion. Now I’m poor. 

I am blessed by my children. 

I still make coffee for two. 

A thorn in everyone’s side 

Living alone, loving cats, growing flowers. 

Not quite what I was planning.  

Servng God as a UCC pastor. 
 

Five years ago, I was assigned to put my theology in six words; not more, not less. I came up with 

“God’s love for us never ends,” As you know, that has become my mantra. Could you say what you 

believe in six words – not more – not less?  

 

Pastor Shana went on to write, “The idea of six words is to think clearly and succinctly, how you might 

write about your life’s story. As I considered this creative writing prompt, I thought about how 

interesting it would be to apply it to a local church. What  six words we would use to tell our 

church’s story could be very revealing. What might these six words reveal about our mission? Our 

beliefs? Our commitments? Our joys? Our struggles? Our victories? Most importantly, what might 

those words reveal about our faith?” 

 

I have wondered what we might say in six words about UCC, Neillsville. We each have our own 

understanding who/what UCC is for us. What are the six words that describe UCC for you? Or maybe 

what are the six words you wish described UCC? I have played around with some phrases and I will 

share them with you, but first I want to hear your words. We will have note cards for you on Sunday 

morning – or send me an email with your six words. nuccpastor@gmail.com 
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PASTOR 2nd JACOBA’S PAGE 
What a joy to see the church on 

Sunday mornings. One week I saw: 

 children practicing songs in 

the sanctuary  

 Choir practicing in “Choir Room” 

 three confirmands/mentors reading 

Gospel of Luke.  

And then a few minutes later  

 two classes of children learning 

lessons  

 in the nursery parents with toddlers 

 members talking with Audrey 

 folks visiting in the Narthex  

World Communion Sunday included three breads 

from other countries – thank you Sue Vornholt. The 

choir sang “De Colores” with a Spanish solo by 

Pastor Mohr. Bravo! While we were worshipping 

the Men’s Club grilled some very tasty chicken. 

The Children sang energetically  “This Little 

Light of Mine” on the second Sunday of October. 

Thank you, Jenna and helpers for working with 

them. A video can be found on the members only 

Facebook page. 

Deon was willing to help out on the choir anthem 

and then played for the entire service Oct. 22. 

Eileen, Karen and Deon are each gifted musicians. 

We are also blessed by the music skills of Donita 

and Corinne who are directing the choir. Thank you 

to all who help lead the congregation with their 

musical talents. 

Last week the Stewardship Committee led the 

worship service. Wendy and Craig were inspiring as 

they helped us remember our own faith journeys. 

Thank you, too, to Joy Abel, Sue Voigt and Bonnie 

Weyer who led the service.  

A big thank you to  Donita for cleaning all the 

toys and furniture in the nursery.  

Thanks too, to Deon who gave many hours to 

hook up and update our computers after we changed 

internet providers.  

 

WHERE NOW?   

OCTOBER 30 7:00 in the Lounge 

Around twenty people met in March of 2016 to talk 

about moving the church from maintenance to 

mission in a process called “SHiFT”. In the summer 

2017 seven to ten members read the book Weird 

Church: Welcome to the Twenty-first Century. We 

think there might be places where the SHiFT 

Document and what was gleaned from the book will 

intersect. At this gathering we will discuss that 

intersection, who we are as a church and where we 

understand the Holy Spirit is leading 

us today. Everyone is invited 

and encouraged to attend.   

 

CONFIRMATION 

The CDs and Confirmation 

Class raked leaves for Interfaith Caregivers on 

October 25 during their regular 

class time. Many thanks to the adult chaperones: 

Jenny Romens Erickson, Tammy Loberg, Cindy 

Moseid, Jim Sjolin and Pastor Jacoba.  

On November 10-12, the Confirmation Class is 

going to Moon Beach for the Faith Formation 

Retreat. The sessions will focus on the Sacraments.  

Ellie Keller, Bonnie Weyer and Pastor Jacoba will 

chaperone the class.  

ALL SAINTS DAY – NOVEMBER 5  

We will again have a special service remembering 

church members who have died in the last year and 

those at whose services I officiated.  

Families will be invited to come 

forward, light a candle and say a 

sentence or two about their loved 

one. After those who died since last November are 

remembered, then all who would like to light a 

candle in memory of someone who died are invited 

to come forward.  The service concludes with the 

Sacrament of Holy Communion served by 

intinction. Our service at the Neillsville Retirement 

Community on the 5th at 3pm will also include 

remembrances of those who have died and the 

Sacrament of Holy Communion with music by 

Eileen.  

 

CAMP SUNDAY – CAMPITAL CAMPAIGN 

While I am at Moon Beach, Glenn Svetnicka the 

Executive Director of our church camps at  Moon 

Beach (St. Germaine) and Pilgrim Center (Ripon) 

will lead worship. I am sure you will enjoy his 

leadership and learn more about our camps as you 

do. The Children will also sing this Sunday.  

BIBLES FOR CHURCH FAMILIES  

The Board of Christian Education is 

purchasing Story Bibles for families 

with children in Sunday School. Pastor 

Jacoba has samples to look at and  will 

order the Bibles for any family who wants one.  

Older Youth and 
Adult Helpers  

CD's & Confirmation 
Class Raking Leaves 1 
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November Newsletter 2017 

Hi Everyone, 

It’s time for the November Newsletter.  What a nice 

warm October we had, but now it feels like 

November is really coming.  It is cold today. I guess 

I will get my winter coat out now.  We have not had 

a freeze here in town yet. I was waiting for it to 

freeze so I could finish cleaning up the gardens.  I 

heard the word snow so maybe this is the week.  

October had a few important activities going on.  

We began with World Wide Communion on 

October 1.  We hope you liked the different kinds of 

bread that were served?  I heard from some of you 

that you liked it.  I guess the biggest news in 

October was the changing of our internet service to 

Spectrum.  Remember the new email addresses for 

the office is Neillsvilleuccoffice@gmail.com and 

Pastor Jacoba’s is nuccpastor@gmail.com. We did 

have the 3rd Congregational Quarterly meeting on 

Sunday, October 22.  If you are interested in any of 

the reports you can find them here in the office or 

they are on the back bulletin board in the narthex.  

 

Now we should get to the November calendar!   

Sunday, November 5 will be All Saints Sunday.  

Pastor Jacoba has this in her report.  The next BIG 

event in our church will be the 53rd Annual 

HOLIDAY FAIR on Saturday, November 11. Be 

sure to look at our flier (note the new time – 9:00 

a.m.-1:00 p.m.)  Also new this year. we are serving 

a Brunch from 9 a.m.-12 p.m.  We know a lot of 

you help with your time and talents for this day. 

The baked goods, crafts, New to You Treasures and 

much more is all due to many of you.  We sure hope 

to see all of you there.  Come and enjoy and take in 

the brunch.  

 

The 2nd Half Group will be meeting again this 

month on Tuesday, November 21.  Then of course 

we remember Thanksgiving Day on November 23.  

On Sunday, November 26 (following worship 

service the hanging of the greens) M.E. and crew 

will need help getting our church ready for the 

Advent season.  Check out the November calendar 

for dates and times for all our activities. 

   See you in church! – Audrey 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Volunteers for November 

Acolytes 

Sunday, November 5 

 Parker Voigt 

 Logan Erickson 

Sunday, November 12 

 Bryce Erickson 

 Alex Northup 

Sunday, November 19 

 Mackenzie Hediger 

 Paige Voigt 

Sunday, November 26 

 Parker Voigt 

 Logan Erickson 

 

Please let the church office know (715-743-2147) if 

you are unable to light the candles as scheduled.   

We are always looking for other youth to help with 

lighting our candles.  Let us know if you want to 

help. 

 

Nursery  
Note: Our nursery does not have scheduled 

volunteers, but it is open to anyone who wishes to 

use it. Our only requirement is that an adult/parent 

must be with your child(ren) If the nursery is used, 

please be sure the toys/etc. are put away.  Thank 

you for your help.  Thank you Donita for cleaning 

the nursery toys and furniture. 

 

Ushers for November 
Sunday, November 5 

 Mark Brunette, Neil Armitage 

 Craig Sigurdson, Tom Barr 

Sunday, November 12 & 19 

 Karlene Wallace, Deb Perkl 

 Arlene Stark, Carla Marty 

Sunday, November 26 & December 3 

 Mickey Marty, Don Abel 

 Jake Ratsch, Darwin Zwieg 

(Note:  Hey guys, I just found out that it is still 

DEER-HUNTING on November 26 – if you are a 

deer hunter and won’t be here – please let me 

know.)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Neillsvilleuccoffice@gmail.com
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(Ushers continued) 

 

Note Ushers: If you are unable to usher when you 

are scheduled - please exchange with someone else 

if possible and call the church office to let us know.   

715-743-2147. Thank you. 

 

Thank you to our volunteer ushers who help to fill 

in on Sundays when our scheduled ushers are 

unable to be here.  

 

Greeters for November 
Sunday, November 5 

 Travis & Ashley Vine 

Sunday, November 12 

 (Volunteers Needed) 

Sunday, November 19  

 Frances Short & Kim Stetzer 

Sunday, November 26 

 (Volunteers Needed) 

 

It is always nice to have a warm welcome to our 

church when you walk in the door.  Thank you for  

serving as a greeter. If you are unable to greet, 

please contact the church office.  Thank you. 

 

Coffee Hour  
Looking for volunteers to sign-up for November.  

The volunteer server list is on the bulletin board – 

please look and see if you can help us out by 

volunteering a Sunday. Thank you for helping! 

 

Communion Assignments November 5 

(Intinction) Team 1 – Travis Vine, Sue Vornholt, 

Brian Eddy, Betty Barr, Ben Wilson 
Bread:  Betty Barr 

 

Deacons/Deaconesses Hosting for the 
Month of November 
Sunday, November 5 

 Wayne Voss……….................715-937-3072                           

 Sunday, November 12 

 Travis Vine…………………..715-797-2991                              

Sunday, November 19 

 Janice Miller…………………715-743-7070 

Sunday, November 26 

  Brian Eddy………………… 715-743-3215                   

                               

 

 

Facts & Figures 
Attendance 

 Sunday, October 1……………………….74 

 Sunday, October 8……………………….75 

 Sunday, October 15……………………...78 

 Sunday, October 22………………….......77  

   

Offerings 

Sunday, October 1 

General Offering…………………………$1125.00 

Neighbors In Need………………………….145.00 

                                     

Sunday, October 8 

General Offering………………………….$2652.00  

Radio Fund…………………………………. 300.00 

Neighbors In Need……………………............20.00 

Gerger Memorial (use of church)…………,, 100.00  

                     

Sunday, October 15 

General Offering………………………...  $1180.00 

Confirmation………………………………….75.00  

Advertising Fund……………………………..50.00 

Quilting Guild (use of church) ……………...255.00   

            

Sunday, October 22 

General Offering………………………….$2198.00 

Neighbors In Need…………………………..100.00 

Advertising Fund……………………………..25.00 

 

October Automatic Giving……………...$2195.00  

 

Automatic Giving 
Are you interested in giving to your church by 

“Automatic Giving?”  If you are – stop by the 

church office and we will get you set up.  We have 

quite a few people that give this way.  It is a good 

way to keep up your “faith promise.” Check it out. 

 

Thank you to those of you that turned in your 

“faith promise” cards.  

 Stewardship Committee & Trustees 
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Stewardship Committee ~ Feeling Grateful for Great Generosity! 

 

We recognized Stewardship Sunday on Oct. 22 with a special service based on the theme for 2017: 

Journey to Generosity.  It was our time to think about all the ways we can support our church, especially 

what we can give financially in the coming year to help continue the important work of mission and 

ministry. All members had the opportunity to bring forward their offering envelopes and Faith Promise 

cards. (Pastor was right – bringing them forward did add extra meaning to the moment!) The following 

prayer was read by the congregation: 

We dedicate these gifts toward the enrichment of our life as a covenant community – a community created 

by God who has brought us together to be UCC, Neillsville. May God bless our gifts and our promises, 

multiplying them so that God’s work is done in the world now and in the future. 

Also during the service Wendy and Craig Sigurdson spoke to the congregation. They shared how 

important being a member of a church has been to them during their lives and their thoughts on what it 

means to be a good steward of the church. Craig and Wendy have certainly done a great job of sharing 

their time, talent and treasure with our church, both now and in the past. We are lucky to have them as 

such dedicated members and would like to thank them not only for their heartfelt words on Stewardship 

Sunday but for all they do for Neillsville UCC as well. 

Our committee would also like to thank Pastor Jacoba for helping us plan and prepare the service. Your 

guidance is always a blessing. We enjoyed hearing the congregation chime in during prayer time to share 

what makes our church special- hearing what is important to others made us all realize what a 

welcoming, involved and unique  place Neillsville UCC really is! We are also thankful to Karen Mohr for 

the beautiful music and we appreciated how Audrey, Jim and Al had everything we needed ready for the 

service so things ran smoothly. 

Most importantly we are grateful for all of our members who continually share their time, talent and 

treasure in any way for the benefit of others; both members of our church, and members of our community 

near and far. We are all blessed to be part of such a giving and generous church. With your help we will 

continue to support the ministry God has given us now and in the future. 

Faithfully Yours,  

The Stewardship Committee~ Joy Abel, Marge Goetsch, Sue Voigt and Bonnie Weyer. 

If you have not returned your Faith Promise card yet you may do so at any time. You can mail it in, drop it 

off in the office or just place it in the offering plate the next Sunday you are at church. The Trustees will use 

these to help make budgetary plans for the future. Thank you!
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Radio Broadcast  

Sponsors  
On Sunday, October 1 the 

radio broadcast portion of 

our worship service was given anonymously by a 

faithful radio listener. 

 
On Sunday, October 8 the radio broadcast portion 

of our worship service was given by Ruth and Bob 

Schmidt in memory of sister-in-law, Pat Mohr and 

dad, Albert Mohr. 

  
On Sunday, October 15 the radio broadcast was 

sponsored by Jim and Jim John in loving memory 

of wife/mother Anne Filitz and in memory of Jim 

and Anne Filitz’s Wedding Anniversary. 

 

On Sunday, October 22 the radio broadcast portion 

of our worship service was given by Phil and 

Donita Follen for the church family. 

 

And on Sunday, October 29 the radio broadcast 

portion of our worship service will be given by 

Dolores Johnson in memory of her husband, Lloyd 

Johnson, 

 

Thank you to our radio broadcast sponsors who 

sponsored the October broadcasts. 

 

 

The radio broadcast portion of our  

Sunday Worship Service can be heard 

On WCCN AM 1370 on Sunday 

morning at 11:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

TAKE NOTE! 

WE STILL NEED 2018 RADIO 

SPONSORSHIPS PLEASE SIGN-UP NOW.  

THANK YOU! Give me a call to set up a date. 

The cost is the same as last year:  $75.00 full 

broadcast- $37.50 Half – $25.00.  third. 

 

 

We still have many dates to fill (see list) – Please  

look and see if there is a date you can sponsor: 

 

 

 

 

(Radio Broadcasts continued) 

 

Sponsorships Needed for the following dates: 

January – 14 

March – 4, 18, 25  

April – 8, 22, 29  

May – 6, 13 

June – 10 

July –  1, (Half) 8, 15, 22, 29 

August – 5, 19 

September – 2, 30 

October – 28 

November 11, 18 

December –  9, 16, 30 

 

If we want to continue our radio ministry we need 

to fill up these dates before the end of the year. 

(This is not a budgeted item so monies for these 

broadcasts must be in by the end of 2017) Thank 

you to those that continue to support this important 

ministry of our church. 

 

 

Remember our Shut-Ins/Homebound 
Please remember our shut-in’s, 

those in nursing homes and assisted 

living.  They really do enjoy your 

cards, calls and visits.  We want to 

thank those of you that send cards, 

make calls, visits, clinic runs, sit 

with people and share your time. If 

you wish a call from Pastor Jacoba, give her a call 

or call the church office and we will give her the 

information. 

Mission & Outreach News 
Mission Projects  

 

Food Pantry -   The food donations and non-

perishable items will be taken to the Loyal Food 

pantry this month. Bring your donations – ALL 

food pantries are in need of food and non-perishable 

items -  Thank you for your support! 
 

Back Pack Program - Thank you for your 

continued support for the “Back Pack Program.”  If 

you wish to contribute to this special mission and 

want to write a check make the check to United 

Church of Christ and in the memo line specify  
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(Back Pack Program continued) 

 

“Back Pack Program.” If you have any questions 

about this program, contact Deb Perkl. 

 715-743-4047 

 

Memory Café “Sun Catchers” – is an informal get-

together for people with early memory loss or 

dementia.  It’s an opportunity to socialize, listen to 

speakers and to participate in activities.  Come on 

your own or bring a spouse, friend or family 

member.  Refreshments will be provided.  The 

Memory Café meets on the 3rd Thursday of each 

month.  November 16 will be the date of the next 

meeting here at the United Church of Christ from  

10-11:30 a.m.  For more information or questions 

contact Deb Perkl 715-743-4047 

 

Mission Committee:  Cheryl Steinbach, 

Sue Gurney, Deb Perkl, Carole Romens,  

Kathy Mathis, Tim Voigt 

 

Circle of Friends News  
Report from Darlene Mueller 

Holiday Fair – “Bake Shop” 

We hope that our “Bake Shop” tables will be filled 

with lots of cookies, candy, bars, pies, quick breads, 

yeast breads, rolls, doughnuts, or whatever your 

favorite recipe is.  Other popular items are jams, 

pickles, pickles, honey, maple syrup or honey.  

Produce sells well also.  Your help in filling our 

tables would be most appreciated.  Please bring in 

your items early on the morning of the Holiday Fair 

(Saturday, November 11) 8:00-8:30 a.m. if 

possible.  Remember please do not cut the bars.  We 

will do that.  It does help if you cut the bars around 

the edge of the pan while they are warm for easier 

removal. 

 

Help is always needed in our “Bake Shop” the day 

of the sale.  If you would like to help or have 

questions call:  Darlene Mueller 715-743-2357. 

 

Note:  Next Circle of Friends meeting will be on 

Thursday, November 16 at 1:30 p.m. a week later 

than the usual second week of the month. 

 

Greeting Cards:  When buying our cards – if 

nobody is in the card room to help you and you 

want to purchase a card(s) you can use the self- 

 

 

(Circle of Friends continued) 

serve change jar or the I.O.U. tablet which is on the 

table in the card room.  Thank you for your 

continued support! 

 

Again, we want to remind you, if you donate cards, 

please leave the verses in them.  We sometimes get 

some really nice cards but we cannot use them if the 

verses are not there. 

 

Our “greeting cards” will be on SALE at the 

Holiday Fair on Saturday, November 11.  Check 

them out! 

 

Senior Choir Members – The Music 

Committee reports that we still need some more 

choir members; men, women and high school 

students are all needed. If you enjoy singing come 

and join us.  The choir practices on Wednesdays at 

7:00 p.m. and on Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m. on 

the Sundays that they sing.  We need you! 

 

Deepest Sympathy – On Saturday, October 7 a 

Memorial Service was held for Iris Gerger here at 

our church.  Pastor Jacoba officiated. Iris was the 

grandmother to Ashley Vine and great-mother to 

Ashley’s daughters Iris and Jocelyn.   We extend 

our deepest sympathy to the family and friends of 

Iris Gerger. 

 

June (Johnson) Feely - We also extend our deepest 

sympathy to Dolores Johnson and family on the 

death of her daughter, June (Johnson) Feely.  June 

passed away on September 29 after fighting a 

courageous battle with cancer.  A Celebration of 

Life was held on October 16 in Madison.  Again, 

our deepest sympathy goes the family and friends of 

June Feely 

 

Second Half Group On Tuesday, October 17 

we had a nice group of 23 people attend the Second 

Half Group.  We had a delicious M&M lunch and 

our guest speaker for the day was Ryan Neill, CEO 

of Memorial Medical Center.  A detailed 

description and talk was presented on the proposed 

new hospital.  Many questions and answers were 

asked.  An interesting and informative discussion. 

Next month, November 21 at 12 noon Charles 

Ramberg will talk on the drugs here in Clark  
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(Second Half Group continued) 

 

County and we will see a canine demonstration.  

There will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board. 

A M&M lunch will again be served.  $7.50 plus tax 

payable at the meeting. 

 

Dishes-Dishes-Dishes  I was told to put in the 

newsletter that there are many dishes/pans left here 

at the church downstairs in the kitchen.  These have 

been left here from funerals etc.  Please go down 

and take a look to see if any of them belong to you.  

If they are not picked up – you may find them in the 

Holiday Fair’s “New to You Treasure’s.” 

 

 

Campital Campaign Fund 

Raiser – It is that time of the 

year again!   

We have raised $5,000 for our 

2016 commitment to the 

Campital Campaign. We are 

committed to raising $5,000 for 

2017.  This is our only fundraiser for the Campital 

Campaign. These monies will be used to refurbish 

the UCC camps here in Wisconsin. Our goal is to 

raise $5000.00 per year for 3 years. We are working 

our way to this year’s total plus more if we can do 

so. We are also accepting money donations. As 

usual if you write out a check please designate on 

the memo line “Campital Campaign.” This year we 

are offering vegetable/meat pies and just meat pies. 

We are offering two size pies. The cost of an 8-inch 

pie is $15.00 and $10.00 for a 7-inch pie. Orders 

will begin Sunday, November 5 and run to the 

12th.  Pick up will be Sunday, November 

19.  Volunteers are needed November 13-

15.  Signup will be posted on the bulletin board. 

 

You will find order forms in the Sunday bulletin 

and on the table in the narthex.  Call the church 

office to order as well.  715-743-2147.  

 

Campital Campaign Committee:  

Bonnie Weyer, Hannah Erickson, Marge Goetsch, 

Sue Vornholt  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank-you – Dolores Johnson 

Dear Church family,  

On behalf of our family I want to express my 

gratitude and thanks to each of you for your 

prayers, kind words and special cards.  It is heart- 

warming to have your support at this difficult time 

along with many hugs.  June was a very special part 

of our family and continues to be present in our 

memories.  Her celebration of life was held on 

Monday, October 29 at the Olbrich Gardens in 

Madison, WI.  It was a very beautiful day in a 

garden atmosphere, very fitting of her life. 

 With sincerest gratitude and thanksgiving, 

 The family of June Kay Feely 

 

From Wendy 

New To You Treasure's Help Needed: 

I am need of help the day of the Church Bazaar to 

be a cashier or to help bag items. The schedule 

would be two-hour shifts. 9:00-11:00 & 11:00 to 

1:00. 

I would need 4 at each shift. Please give me a call if 

you could help me that day. I appreciate any help I 

can get. 

 

I will also be needing help with pricing items the 

week before. I will be working Wednesday, 

November 8th from 5:30 to 9, Thursday, November 

9th 11:00 to ?, and Friday, November 10th 11:00 to 

? Please let me know if any of these dates and times 

would work.  715-743-6138 

 

Thank you all for bringing in items and for 

everyone's help in organizing, washing, ironing 

items and just being there for me. I appreciate all of 

you.                                       Blessings, Wendy 

 

Holiday Fair – Saturday, November 11 

9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – Crafters, please bring in 

your items now.  If you are willing to help or have 

any questions please call:  

Carla Marty (715-937-9977) or  

Emile Miller (715-937-4626.)  
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November Birthdays 
2- Deb Holman 

2- Merrill Brunette 

8-MilfordTesmer 

9-Betty Opelt 

   Alec Anderson 

10-Travis Vine 

13-Deon Spangler 

14-Roberta Gaier 

     James Marshall 

     Kelly Mathis 

15-Hanna Opelt 

16-Sue Gurney 

     Neil Armitage 

18-Logan Yanel 

     Chad Erickson 

19-Hap Eddy 

21-Anita Lulloff 

24-Mackenzie Keller 

25-Joey Kranz 

29-Hunter Yanel 

 

Happy Birthday to all of you with a November 

Birthday!  Did we miss your birthday or have the 

wrong date?  Let us know if we did. 

 

November Anniversaries 
5-Phil & Donita Follen 

6-Ben & Leah Wilson 

12-Mark & Merrill Brunette 

13-Brenda & Mark Wilson 

14-Dan & Emile Miller 

19-Darlene & Herman Mueller 

29-Tom & Betty Barr 

 

Happy Anniversary! Did we miss your Wedding 

Anniversary?  Let us know if we did. 

 

**We also want to wish Dave & Carol Harnisch a 

Belated Wedding Anniversary – we missed their 

names in October. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Thanksgiving Dinner 

November 23 

Serving Noon-2:00 p.m. 

At Calvary Lutheran Church 

 
On the bulletin board are many different forms for 

you to sign-up on where you can help. Food 

donations for the dinner are needed. Workers are 

needed for three different days. Monetary donations 

are also accepted.  Reservations are appreciated.  

Can you help out?   

 

Hanging of the Greens 

On Sunday, November 26 right 

after the worship service we will 

need help decorating our church 

for the Advent Season.  If we 

can get many hands to help that 

day we can get the job done fast.  

We all love to see our church decorated so if we can 

get some help we really will appreciate it.  Packer 

game is not till 7:30 p.m.  

 

 

Daylight Saving 

Time Ends – Don’t 

forget to turn your clocks 

back Sunday, November 5 

 

 

 

 
Happy Thanksgiving ! 
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◄ Oct 2017 November  2017 Dec 2017 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
  3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

  7 pm Sr. Choir practice 

2  
  6:00 pm Funeral Luncheon 

   Committee meeting  

3  
 

4  
  7 a.m. UCC Men’s Club 

   Breakfast 

5   9 am Sunday School 

  9 am Sr. Choir practice 
  10 am Worship (All Saints 
 Day) Communion/Intinction 
 Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
 3 pm Communion served at 
 Neillsville Retirement  
 Community 
Daylight Saving ENDS 
 

6  
 

 

 

 

 

  6:30-7:00 pm Nar Anon 

7  
 

 

  2:30 pm Neillsville Care &  

  Rehab – Church Service 

  Pastor Jacoba leading 

8  
 

 

   3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

  7 pm Sr. Choir practice 

9  
 

10  
 

 

  Confirmation Retreat 

11  
 

 HOLIDAY FAIR 

  9:00 am-1:pm 

  Brunch 9:00 am-12 pm 

 

  Confirmation Retreat 

   Pastor Jacoba attending 

12   9 am Sunday School 

  10 am Worship – Camp  
  Sunday – Glen Svetnicka 
  From Moon Beach leading 
  Service 
  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
 

13  
  (Chicken Pot Pie work day) 

 

    6:30-7:00 pm Nar Anon 

14  

  (Chicken Pot Pie work day) 
  10 am Ministerial Alliance 

   meeting at Gesche Funeral 

   Home 

 

   

15  

  (Chicken Pot Pie work day) 
    3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

     7 pm Sr. Choir practice 

16  
  10:00-11:30 am Memory Café  

   at UCC 

  1:30 pm Circle of Friends 

    meeting 

17  
 

18  
 

19  

   9 am Sunday School 
  10 am Worship 
  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
 

20  
 

 

      6:30-7:00 pm Nar Anon 

21 12 Noon 2nd Half Group 

  Drugs in Clark County 
  Canine Demonstration 
  2:30 pm Neillsville Care & 
   Rehab Service 
5:30 pm Trustees meet 
6:30 pm D & D meet 
7:30 pm Church Council 

 

 
 

22  
 

  NO CD’s or Confirmation 

  NO Sr. Choir practice 

 

  (Office Closed) 

  (Pastor out of town) 

23  
 

  THANKSGIVING 

   (Office Closed) 

 

  HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

   (Pastor out of town) 

24  
 

  (Office Closed) 

 

    (Pastor out of town) 

25  
 

 

  9 am Christmas Angel 

  Project – Work Day 

26  9 am Sunday School 
 10 am Worship 

  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 

 “Hanging of the Greens”    

  following Worship 

27  
    

 

         6:30-7:00 pm Nar Anon 

28  
 

29  
3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

6 pm Christmas Angel Project  

  Work Night 

7 pm Sr. Choir practice 

30  
 

 

 

 

https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/October-2017
https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/December-2017

